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March 27, 2001

NAME

TITLE

COMPANY NAME

ADDRESS

FLOOR/ROOM

CITY, STATE, ZIP




Re: Reclamation of Unassignable NXX Codes

Dear [NAME]:

As I’m sure you know, there are a number of NXX codes within each active NPA in the North American Numbering Plan (“NANP”) that are designated “unassignable” for various reasons.  As part of our ongoing effort to ensure the integrity and consistency of central office code assignment data, NANPA has undertaken an initiative to examine all of these codes, determine what they are used for so that our records are complete, and identify any codes that might be returned. The members of the North American Numbering Council (“NANC”) were informed of this project at the last council meeting held March 20, 2001, and know of NANPA’s plans to move forward.  This effort cannot be accomplished, of course, without your cooperation.  

Two things make this effort timely.  First, we are in the process of moving central office code assignment data to our new Code Administration System, and it makes sense to validate the data during the conversion.  Second, in light of the many active NPA relief projects currently underway throughout the NANP, there has been an increased awareness among state regulators and consumer advocacy groups as to the viability of releasing as many of these unavailable codes as possible for general assignment to service providers. Several state regulatory commissions have recently requested NANPA to report on the status of certain NPAs within their respective jurisdictions and to determine the quantity of NXX codes that are categorized as unassignable. 

Attached, for your review, is a report listing the unassignable NXX codes (excluding N11 codes and Future NPAs) that reside in the NPAs currently served by your company. In some cases, the accompanying reports may include certain unassignable codes such as “Home NPAs” and “Adjacent NPAs”. While it is recognized that these codes are typically not assigned to avoid dialing confusion, there may be instances in some areas where these codes may, in fact, be made

available. Since it is our objective to reclaim as many codes as possible, a thorough evaluation of each code is necessary. Please be advised that in addition to being posted on the NANPA web site, this data will also be made available to regulatory commissions and consumer groups upon request.

NANPA would appreciate your written response to this request indicating which codes can be released for assignment, as well as the reasons why any remaining codes should remain unassignable.  Please forward your response within thirty days of the date of this letter to the attention of [RELIEF PLANNER NAME] at the address appearing on the letterhead.  You can also forward your response to [NAME] via email at: XXX.XXXX@neustar.com. [HE/SHE] will be your contact in working this issue.  Feel free to contact [NAME] on XXX-XXX-XXXX if you have any questions regarding this matter. Additionally, I can be reached on XXX-XXX-XXXX if you have the need to speak to me regarding this matter.

Your cooperation in this effort is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

[NAME]

Senior NPA Relief Planner – [REGION]

NANPA

cc: [NANC REPRESENTATIVE]
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